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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 1533-A
Committee: Land use 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the New York city charter, in relation to publication and reporting requirements for urban renewal plans
	Sponsors: By Council Members Chin, Reynoso, Rosenthal, Barron, Rose,  Greenfield, Salamanca, Menchaca and Mealy


Summary of Legislation: Proposed Intro. No. 1533-A would require that the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD), in coordination with the Department of City Planning (DCP), notify relevant community boards, borough presidents, and council members when an urban renewal plan is going to expire. Additionally, HPD would be required to report to the mayor, the council, the affected council members and community boards information about all urban renewal areas currently or formally designated in the City. Furthermore, HPD (in coordination with DCP) would be required to establish a publicly accessible website to provide information about currently and formerly designated urban renewal areas in the City. Finally, the bill would also require HPD to post online information about the status of urban renewal plans, including any approved or pending extensions of expiration dates.
Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately.  
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2019
Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY18
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY19
	Full Fiscal Impact FY19

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 
Impact on Expenditures: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because HPD and DCP would use existing resources to implement the requirements of this bill. 
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Legislative Financial Analyst
Estimate Reviewed by:
Eric Bernstein, Counsel, Finance Division 

Crilhien Francisco, Unit Head, Finance Division 

Nathan Toth, Director, Finance Division 

Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 1533 on April 5, 2017 and was referred to the Committee on Land Use (Committee). The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on June 15, 2017, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 1533-A will be considered by the Committee on December 7, 2017. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 1533-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 11, 2017. 
Date Prepared: December 4, 2017
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